Communion Sunday

June 16, 2013 - 11 A.M. At the Kolping Center, 10235 Mill Rd.

Wedding Anniversary Mass



In addition to honoring all the Kolping fathers at the June Communion Sunday Mass, we will also be celebrating the 2013 anniversaries of the following Kolping members. All are invited to attend Mass honoring:

60 YEARS

Eugene & Zettarose (Sis) Meister

55 YEARS

Rudy & Margaret Eismann Michael & Irene Hasenfratz Frank & Anna Lahrman Dale & Joan Probst Norbert & Eileen Schomaker

50 YEARS

Ernie & Barb Macke

Carl & Dottie Nissen

50 YEARS AS A FRANCISCAN FRIAR

Brother Marcel Groth O.F.M.

40 YEARS

Gary & Marian Koester*

30 YEARS

Dennis & Shirley Brunsman*

25 YEARS

Alan & Mary Gerbus Brian & Susan Griffin Pete & Beth Hoffman Ken & Christy Rieder Paul & Karen Wienkamp

Following Mass in the pavilion, all are invited to attend a breakfast brunch, which will be served in the hall. Call Dianne Schwietering for reservations. 513-353-2112. Price is \$8.00. Children 12 & under, free.

^{*} Indicates celebrating, but unable to attend



Schützenfest 2012

Wheel Barrow O'Cheer

And Basket Booth

Yes, it's that time of year again and we're asking for donations to the Wheel Barrow O'Cheer and the Basket Booth. We, of course, need your donations of liquor and bottles of wine to fill up the barrow and would also appreciate anything you come across that we might use for the Basket Booth.

Please drop off any items/bottles to the Kolping Klubhaus or to the office. We'd also be happy to pick-up your donation if needed.

Thank you so much for your generosity over the years!

Amy Ahrnsen 513-542-8554 and

Beth Hoffman 513-385-7428

DOWNTOWN OKTOBERFEST

This year will be the 16^h year that Werner Wilke is chairing the Downtown Oktoberfest. Paul Weinkamp is working with Werner. We need an interested person to step up to help chair this event. If something happens to Werner (God forbid) there has to be more than one person who knows how to get permits, order food, set

up booth, get workers, etc. Please contact Werner and offer your help.

Call Werner at: 513-521-5019

Festival Hours:

Friday, Sept. 20, 2013

Noon-midnight (Fountain Square only)

Saturday, Sept. 21, 2013

11 a.m.-midnight

Sunday, Sept. 22, 2013

11 a.m.-10 p.m.

SCHÜTZENFEST 2013

FRIDAY, JULY 19TH

SATURDAY, JULY 20TH

SUNDAY, JULY 21ST

MARK YOUR CALENDARS TO MAKE SURE YOU DON'T MISS OUR BIGGEST FESTIVAL.

Help is needed to man booths, set up, & clean up!!!!!!

Watch the bulletin for times to help out before, during & after the fest!

Contact Jim Stukenborg to volunteer or for more info. 859-261-2067

SCHUETZENFEST MEETING June 19, 2013

7:00 P.M.

We need all of you to attend and help make this Schützenfest the best ever!

Notice

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement Committee members. In order that the membership can be aware that a **MEMBER** has died, the family of the decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a Member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping members should assemble for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by the family and the Kolping representatives). The Board of Trustees agreed that this notice should present members of the Bereavement Committee are: Christa Olding, Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois Kemper or Berni Brunsman

Important Kolping Phone Numbers

President — Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265

V. President — Chris Schnetzer 513-761-3713

Membership — Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895

Sick Comm. — Christa Olding, 513-385-1476

Sub Group Presidents:

Sängerchor — Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570
Schützen Club — Jay Stupprich, 513-741-1604
Seniors - Christa Olding, 513-385-1476
Sports Club — Rick Hill, 513-858-1174
Young Families — Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554Evlyn
House & Grounds — Gary Brunsman,
513-325-5849

Kolping Center

Clubhouse Rentals — 513-851-7951 then press I

Business Office — 513-851-7951 then press I

Clubhouse — 513-851-7951 then press 5

Hall, Kitchen — 513-851-7951 then press 4



THE FRANCISCAN FRIARS OF ST. CLEMENT FRIARY
INVITE YOU TO JOIN

MARCEL GROTH, OFM

IN CELEBERATING

50 YEARS AS A FRIAR

SUNDAY, JULY 14, 2013

ST. CLEMENT CHURCH, 4536 VINE STREET,

ST. BERNARD, OHIO

4:00 P.M.

EVENING PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING & RENEWAL OF VOWS

FOLLOWED BY A BUFFET SUPPER AT ST. CLEMENT SCHOOL CAFETERIA

RSVP BY SUNDAY, JUNE 30, 2013

CALL: 513-641-2257 WITH NUMBER ATTENDING

Happy Birthday to all our Members celebrating June Brithdays

1-Jun	Wilson	Sonja
3-Jun	Resing	Julie
3-Jun	Raaker	L. Michael
3-Jun	Cooper	Brad
5-Jun	Althoff	Carolyn
6-Jun	Hughes	Virginia
6-Jun	Brunsman	Diana
7-Jun	Hermes	Celeste
8-Jun	Kohlmorgen	Erwin
8-Jun	Kappen	Ferdi
8-Jun	Stark	Gunther
8-Jun	Nuckols	Andrew
8-Jun	Thomas	Lawrence
9-Jun	Kohlmorgen	Marcella
9-Jun	Krimmer	Evelyn J.
10-Jun	Conrad	Anne
10-Jun	Hoerstmann	Theodore
12-Jun	Bingham	Darrell
12-Jun	Meister	Joseph
13-Jun	Brown	Bob
14-Jun	Lockwood	Ellsworth J.
14-Jun	Schottelkotte	Mark
16-Jun	Hull	Joanne
21-Jun	Wilke	Franz
22-Jun	Schraivogel	James
22-Jun	Meyer	Keith
23-Jun	Von Den Benken	Ron
24-Jun	Welage	Albert
24-Jun	Reynolds	Kay
25-Jun	Stukenborg	Josef
25-Jun	Montgomery	Thomas A.

25-Jun	Callahan	Michael C.
27-Jun	Hoeting	Jack
28-Jun	Pieschel	Walter, Jr.
28-Jun	Schroer	Mark
28-Jun	Hartke	David
30-Jun	Naegele	Bernard
30-Jun	Ellensohn	Nancy

Fr. David Hiller Fund Report

Rita Jacobs Memorial Donations

Lois & Jim Kemper Chris, Bill & Billi Jansen Marylyn Hessler

Alberta Tieves Memorial

Schuetzenclub Wilhelm & Rose Kossenjans Family Carol & Allen Cliffe

60th Wedding Anniversay

Sis & Gene Meister

We are very grateful for the Memorials & Donation that we have received during the past three (4) month. It is gratifying to us that our members are supporting this Fund so generously. This year the Fund will mark a milestone in that it will sponsor eight (8) Catholic high school scholarships at \$2,500.00 each. Without your support this would not have been possible. Thank you very much.

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 513-941-6439



Kolping Brewing Klub

A new club has formed at Kolping Society called the Kolping Brewing Klub. Its purpose is to provide an opportunity to brew beer.

Brewing Klub was established by Kolping members, but is open to any person interested in learning more about brewing different types of beer. If you have never brewed before or would like to learn more, come check us out. Our brewing equipment is designed to create all-grain beers. Currently, we have brewed three styles of beers: an IPA, Kölsch, and Sweet Stout.

Meetings take place the second Wednesday of the month, at Kolping Center to evaluate various beer recipes and determine next beer type, schedule brewing, discuss equipment improvements, and club needs. Sampling our latest beer is a requirement. Picture of the equipment and meeting times are posted on FaceBook. Our regularly scheduled brewing is the fourth Sunday of the month at Kolping.

In time, the club will hold lectures on the art and techniques of brewing, sponsor beer tastings, and attend local German events to share our love of beer.

If you would like to get on our email mailing list or would like more information please email us at **brewingklub@kolpingcincinnati.com**.

Our motto:

Eat, Sleep, Brew, Drink, and Repeat

(Essen Sie, schlafen, brauen, trinken, und wiederholen)

Kolping Seniors

Mark you calendar for the seniors meeting on July 9th. Enjoy some Gemuetlichkeit with your friends and stay after the meeting to visit with friends or play some of your favorite cards.

Preparation for Schützenfest will be in high gear.....sit back and enjoy the work going on!

Doris will have a good lunch......Invite your friends to come and join you. See you there, 11:30 am on Tuesday, July 9th.

Sympathy

Our sympathy to Otto Bakonyi whose wife Erika passed away this past month.

May her soul and the souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace.

SICK & SHUT IN LIST

Sharon Gerdes Carol Cliff

Agnes Oevermeyer Gene & Sis Meister

Ray Shively Bob Stehlin

Wally Gerbus Rudy Pohlabeln

Harry Schweitering

Keep these folks in your prayers. Stop for a visit or give them a call. It is always nice to hear from friends.. TO: ALL PROSPECTIVE KING CANDIDATES

FROM: THE KOLPING BOARD OF DIRECTORS

SUBJECT: KING MYTHS

DATE: 6/17/2013

Since1926, we at Kolping have been part of a great tradition, the crowning of our Schuetzen King and Queen.

Our Schützenfest is the longest running German festival in greater Cincinnati and we are blessed to have so many dedicated members step up and give freely of their time and talents to represent our Kolping Society as our Schuetzen King and Queen.

As with many long running traditions there are always myths, misunderstandings and misconceptions. The following is a brief outline of the duties and expectations of the Schuetzen King and Queen. This memo is not to be construed as all encompassing; only as a reference for those interested in shooting for King.

The first and foremost responsibility is to represent Kolping; you are the Goodwill Ambassadors for the Society. You are expected to attend as many Kolping events as possible. Additionally you should attend the other German societies' events to represent and promote Kolping and our annual events. It is also customary to attend the Detroit Kolping King's Ball (April) and their Schützenfest (July).

The second responsibility is to assemble your court. The court will have a maximum of 40 couples, 5 of which are required; the Kolping president, the past King and Queen and the junior king's and queen's parents. The remaining 35 couples should be comprised of your friends and family with the majority being Kolping members. The selection of your court should not be taken lightly; these are the couples that will help you throughout the year. The court dues are set by the Board and are currently \$185.00 per couple (\$135.00 for the court fees & \$50.00 for the Kings Ball). The court fees (\$5,400.00) are your funds to be used for the court parties (food, alcohol, wine, champagne, music, court pins and decorations). All other purchases (King's medals, Trachten, dresses, hats, hotel rooms etc...) come from your personal funds. Recent Kings have spent as little as \$0.00 to a high of \$5,000.00 over and above the court fees and it is entirely up to your discretion.

The third responsibility is to host and plan the following events: Chairman's Party, Get Acquainted Party, Champagne Party, Parade Rehearsal, Queen's Party and The King's Party. At the King's Ball you are the guest of the Society, but you are responsible for promoting the Ball and decorating the Hall. Additionally, you will host a cocktail party in the clubhouse for your court, invited guests as well as the visitors from Detroit prior to the Grand Parade.

Your year as King will involve some hard work, but it will also be a rewarding and fun year as you celebrate your reign with the Kolping Society and your friends. If you have any questions we have listed on the reverse side your greatest resource for a successful year, the past Kings.

TREU KOLPING,

KOLPING BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sports Club,

The season is over, vacations are being taken, parents are rejuvenating, kids have finished tryouts, teams are being re-grouped and I am so glad I can take a break for at least a day or two.

It's been a long spring season with too many injuries, to many families losing family members, to many issues with parents, coaches, and referees. Did I mention I'm glad it's over?

On positive note, teams faired well thru the season and tournaments. We are losing our older groups as they all will hopefully be playing for their high school teams. Seth Stevens's tournament was again a big success even with all the rain over the weekend. Audra and her crew did a great job in organizing all functions of the tournament and presentation to Children's which will be on June 25th. Once again we are giving Children's Hospital \$7000.00 in the name of Kolping society as well as over \$8000.00 in toy donations this year. We had 2 of our vendors give us \$1000.00 each to go buy toys for children's along with donations from quite a few of the 260 teams that participated in this years tournament. We also donated \$10,000.00 back to the society from sports club; this was given to the club at our June monthly meeting.

While I personally will not be here on Friday during Schützenfest, I will be back for Saturday and Sunday (to pick up trash, oh boy). On behalf of Sports Club, here's wishing for a great weekend of weather, and many patrons to this years festival

Thanks Tuesday Workers to fix and paint benches on the back field for us this summer. They are I need of repair and we were trying to figured out when we could get to them. This is a big relief to me and I do appreciate it, thanks again

Rick Hill Kolping Sports Club



Schuetzen Klub Korner

Congratulations

Another season has ended and the winners are: 1st Place Team Competition - Team Wienkamp and Individual Competition - Ron Von Den Benken

Congratulations to Pat Whalen, winner of the prestigious Quokenbrugge Cup and a boat full of money (well, \$75.00 anyway)

GO IRISH

A great thanks goes out to Aaron Calllahan and the Callahan team, your new President and officers. I'm confident they will do an excellent job and our beer choices may be greatly enhanced.

My only advise, don't run out of chips and pretzels. (They can be an angry bunch when they're hungry)

From your departing president,
A special thanks to my team members for picking up the slack whenever needed, to Bob

Geoppinger, Mike Callahan, Paul Wienkamp, Mike Brunsmann, Paul Anhofer and Ray Cook (an excellent team, made my job easy).

Jay

We still need workers for the front gate at Schuetzenfest on Friday and Saturday – Call me if you can HELP

Captains and new team meeting in September.

Anyone interested in joining should attend

Check out the Kolping web site. You can now view information, scores and pictures anytime you like. Enter www.kolpingcincinnati.com >click Groups>Schuetzen club>scores link>scores. Thanks, Paul Inhofe

Jacob Superrich, President
craftmasters@zoomtown.com 513-741-1604

Schützenfest

If each of our members would volunteer for just a 2 hour shift to work at the Schützenfest we would have an overabundance of workers.

As a Kolping member you are asked to volunteer for a 2 or 4 hour shift to help. Schützenfest is our big event that will keep us going for the next year. Without the proceeds from the Schützenfest we would have a hard time financially for the next year.

Please help out. Call Jim Schulenburg, 859-261-2067 or any booth Chairperson to volunteer...